
  

            
                
     

We usually meet at the Cambridge Bowling Club, Howtree Place, Floreat (near the Forum), at 7.10 am for 7.30 am 
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Information about our next Rotary Meeting: 

Wednesday 3rd August 2022 

 Speakers:  12 of them!    Topic: Primary Schools 4-Way Test Speaking Competition 
This is an Evening Meeting 6.00 for 6.30 pm; PARTNERS VERY WELCOME but please advise Libby! 

On Duty:  Speaker Host, Introduction & thanks:  Frank Nathan/Jeremy Wood                    Set up/Pack up:  n/a 

Coming up soon 
Wednesday 10th August 

 

Speaker:  David Windsor 
Topic:  Return to Country; reintroducing trad. Fire Burning 
 

Speaker Host, Intro & thanks:  David James 
Set up/pack up:  Max Puddey 

 
 

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).      Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary                                       

 

We had two Speakers this time, both pupils at Hale School. Digby House and Xavier Torre came along to see which 
one of them would advance to the District Final of the Rotary Four Way Test Speaking Competition, and what a good 
contest it was! Digby House kicked things off with his chosen topic of ‘What’s The Price of a Woman’s Life’, and he 
talked about the disparity that exists between developed and developing nations when it comes to antenatal and 
postnatal care. Whilst Australia might experience a small number of still-births and a small number of maternal 
deaths in a year, countries such as the Congo in Africa experience tens of thousands. Digby proposed that a solution 
would be for developed nations to provide ethical education as well as ultrasound technology to the less fortunate 
nations, and that we could send Registrars overseas for a couple of months as part of their training to impart their 
knowledge and educate people in developing countries. Organisations such as Rotary could help by accessing 
second hand equipment here and sending it overseas. 
Xavier Torre then took the floor and spoke on the topic ‘Money or Respect?’ He asked the question: is it appropriate 
to use women for sexual exploitation in order to promote sports or products? We are made to be fixated on female 
characteristics rather than sporting prowess, and he gave examples of where this happens e.g. beach volleyball. He 
suggested that leadership, proper sponsorship and grass roots engagement is needed to fix the problem. Leaders 
can promote women’s sport based on expertise, sponsors can boycott sexploitation, and clubs can insist on proper 
sportswear from an early age. The Adjudicators (Matthew Lane from Rostrum and our Members Peter Burns and 
Sue Brown) declared Xavier Torre to be the winner. Dr Melanie Hindley who coordinates English programmes at 
Hale – including Public Speaking – came along to give the contestants support. Well done Digby and Xavier! 

  

 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 
 Items are urgently needed for next week’s Gourmet 

Hamper Raffle prizes. Please see Pres. Frank’s email 
dated 25th July for details. 

 Annual subscriptions are now due. If you have not 
already done so, please pay as soon as possible. 

 Our next meeting on 3rd August includes finger food, 
and you can buy drinks from the bar. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Birthdays: Cate Barlow (28 Jul) 

Wedding anniversaries: none this time 

Rotary anniversaries: Jim Berry (‘81 – Geraldton); Peter McSkimming (’65 – Cunderdin) 

 

A cartoonist was found dead in his home. Police say that details are sketchy. 

NEWS FROM LAST WEEK 
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